
St. Andrew the Apostle Catholic Church 

 

We, the people of St. Andrew Roman Catholic Church, assemble as a Christian community to adore God with  

our works and prayer and our acts of mercy and kindness. We commit ourselves to deepen and intensify  

our faith in God and to live in a communion of faith, hope, and love with all of God’s people.  

April 24, 2022        910 Austin Drive, Saline, MI 48176         (734)429-5210          www.standrewsaline.org 
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Sunday’s Readings 

Mass Schedule 

First Reading 

Yet more than ever,  

believers in the Lord,  

great numbers of men and women, 

were added to them. 

(Acts 5:14) 

 

Psalm 

Give thanks to the Lord  

for he is good,  

his love is everlasting. 

(Ps 118) 
 

Second Reading 

“I am the first and the last,  

the one who lives. Once I was 

dead, but now I am  

alive forever and ever.” 

(Rev 1:17-18) 
 

Gospel 

On the evening of that first day  

of the week, when the doors were 

locked, where the disciples were, 

for fear of the Jews, Jesus came 

and stood in their midst. 

(Jn 20:19) 

Confessions 

Monday 1:00 - 2:00pm 
 

Wednesday 5:30 - 6:50pm 

 

Saturday 4:00 - 5:00pm 

 

Also by appointment 
This Week in Our Parish 

Sunday 9:00am Mass for � Len Niedziela, by Ken & Judy Prior  

Sunday 11:30am Mass for � Donald Hinz, by Eleanore Hodges  

Sunday 5:30pm Mass for � Scott Madden, by Clare & Don Eaton  

Monday 12:15pm Mass for � John Ninkovich, by Vicky & Dominic Wong  

Wednesday 7:00pm Mass for � Scott Madden, by Lisa Madden  

Thursday 9:00am Mass for � Colleen DeCoste, by Cheryl Rakoczy  

Friday 9:00am Mass for the Intentions of Madelyn Murphy, by Tim & Sally Sujek  

Saturday 5:30pm Mass for � Bill McGee, by Ken & Judy Prior  

Sunday 9:00am Mass for the Intentions of Kay Murphy, by Tim & Sally Sujek  

Sunday 11:30am Mass for Our St. Andrew Parish Family  

Sunday 5:30pm Mass for � Len Niedziela, by Suzanne Krisak  

Mass Intentions: April 24 - May 1, 2022 

Monday, April 25 

     9:00 - 10:00am  Christian Yoga, Youth Room 

     10:15 - 11:15am Gentle Yoga Journey, Youth Room 

     11:45am - 12:10pm Our Lady of Perpetual Help Devotion (before Mass) 

     1:00 - 2:00pm  Reconciliation, Parish Hall 

     4:30 - 5:30pm  Catholic Foundations, Cenacle 

     4:30 - 6:00pm  PreK - 5th Grade Faith Formation Classes, FFC 

     6:00 - 7:00pm  Gentle Yoga Journey, Parish Hall 

     6:30 - 7:30pm  Bell Choir Rehearsal, Room 4140 

     7:00 - 8:30pm  disAbilities Monthly Meeting, FFC Room A 

     7:00 - 9:00pm  Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall 

     7:30 - 9:00pm  Boy Scout Troop 457 Meeting, FFC Room C 

Tuesday, April 26 

     6:30 - 8:00pm  Choir Rehearsal, Music Room 

     7:00 - 8:00pm  Christian Contemplative Meditation Group, Cenacle 

Wednesday, April 27  

     5:30 - 6:50pm  Reconciliation, Parish Hall 

     6:30 - 7:00pm  Rosary (before Mass) 

     7:30 - 8:30pm  Knights of Columbus Officers Meeting, Room 4131 

Thursday, April 28  

     9:30am - 8:00pm Eucharistic Adoration (after Mass) 

     10:00 - 11:00am  Christian Yoga - Strength, Youth Room 

     11:30am - 1:00pm Fearless and Free Prayer Group, Classroom 138 

     3:45 - 4:45pm  Cursillo Reunion Group, Cenacle 

     6:30 - 8:00pm  RCIA - Catholic Foundations, FFC Room C 

     7:00 - 9:00pm  Catholic Biblical School, Parish Hall 

Friday, April 29  

     9:30 - 10:00am  Morning Rosary (after Mass) 

Saturday, April 30 

    4:00 - 5:00pm  Reconciliation, Parish Hall 

    5:00 - 5:30pm  Rosary (before Mass) 

Sunday, May 1 

     10:15 - 11:20am  PreK - 5th Grade Faith Formation Classes, FFC 

     6:45 - 8:30pm  Middle School EDGE/Confirmation Prep, FFC  

     8:00 - 9:30pm  LifeTeen, Youth Room 

Saturday 5:30pm 

Rosary before Mass at 5:00pm 

 

Sunday 

9:00am, 11:30am & 5:30pm 
 

Monday 12:15pm 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Devotion 

begins at 11:45am 

 

Wednesday 7:00pm 

Rosary before Mass at 6:30pm 

 

Thursday 9:00am 

Eucharistic Adoration after Mass 

 

Friday 9:00am  

Rosary follows Mass 



�

3�

He Has Risen! 

Please welcome  

The Albelo Family 

& The Kurple Family 

to our parish! 

Welcome! 

Let us pray with you. Know that you are not alone in carrying your  

burdens, nor in asking for relief. Jesus said "where two or three are gathered together 

in my name, there am I in the midst of them." Mt 18:20  

 

 Our prayer teams want you to know that whatever you are going through,  

God loves you and is concerned about you. We will pray for your healing, for your 

concerns, or for whatever else you want prayer. We will pray for you and with you in 

confidence believing that God will hear us and help in whatever way he knows is best.  

 

This opportunity takes place in the Day Chapel on the 4th Sunday  

of every month after the 9:00am & 11:30am Masses.  

Prayer Ministry Today: Sunday, April 24 After Morning Masses 

Altar Flowers 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

What an incredible gift it was to celebrate Easter again as a family – in the flesh!  

What I mean is that we had almost 1800 bodies and souls in the pews over the three 

Easter Masses (the Easter Vigil and the two Easter Sunday Masses)!   

 

We haven’t had that many sheep present and accounted for on a single weekend in 

over three years! My heart is bursting, but Jesus’ is bursting even more! I know we 

often lament that every weekend should be so impacting for everyone, but I chal-

lenge us not to lament.   

 

However, we should also not to sit back and think once or twice a year is good 

enough! They are out there! Our brothers and sisters who just need a little more  

encouragement and invitation and then may start coming back more and more to 

receive and give what can not be given and received anywhere else.     

 

It is at Mass where we can receive Jesus and each other in a way that is unmatched in 

this world.  It is at Mass too, that we can give ourselves away in a manner that is life-

giving beyond all our other efforts in this world.   

 

What we celebrate and participate in each Sunday is Eternal Life! Every Sunday is a 

“Little Easter” and every Mass is THE Salvation of the World event! Nothing else in 

the week would ever matter if it weren’t for what happened in that Tomb 2000 years 

ago, which is what we witness every Sunday.   

 

The Tomb would be the end for everyone and everything. But Jesus took his humanity 

into and BEYOND THE TOMB! And he promised that, if we cling to him, that is 

where this will end for all of us too; or rather, that is where this will all really begin! 

 

This week we now pray for everyone, that His mercy may see them through to all 

fulfillment beyond the tomb and into the Resurrection. May God’s Divine Mercy 

save us all! Peace and Mercy be yours – be ours! 

                —Fr. John    

Life-Giving Wounds:  

A Healing Retreat for Adult Children 

of Divorced or Separated Parents 

Life-Giving Wounds is a three-day 

retreat at St. Francis Retreat  

Center, Dewitt, MI that invites 

participants to move through the 

broken image of love that  

appeared to them in their parents’ 

relationship to their deepest origin 

and identity as God’s beloved,  

capable of great love. It will be led 

by the Life-Giving Wounds  

traveling retreat team.  

The retreat begins on  

Friday, April 29 at 7:00pm and 

ends on Sunday, May 1 at 3:30pm. 

Cost is $225 (includes meals,  

lodging, and all materials).  

Must be 18 or older to attend.  

To register and for more  

information, please visit 

www.stfrancis.ws/

lifegivingwounds 

Life-Giving Wounds 

Retreat 

The flowers on the altar  

for the weekend of  

April 24 were donated by  

Lisa Madden in memory of 

the 1-year anniversary of 

her husband’s death. 

Scott Madden 
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Don’t miss the fun happening 

at St. Andrew for PreK-5th 

grade Vacation Bible School!  

 

June 13 - 17, 9:00am - 12:00pm  

 

Each child registered will get a  

t-shirt, fun VBS gear, and a  

free Kona Ice at our Kickoff 

Event on June 12 at 12:30pm. 

 

Space is limited! Register now at  

standrewsaline.org/VBS20 

 

Also, we need adult and youth 

(6th - 12th grade) volunteers to 

make the program a hit.  

Can you help? Please contact 

Jenni, jenni.hagood@hotmail.com  

or Susan, nasus3231@gmail.com.  

The Parish Pastoral Council Seeks Candidates 

From the Health 

Ministry: Thank You! 

Have you signed up 

for VBS? 

The Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) is looking for candidates to fill openings for three 

members whose term of service is up this year. The PPC is a consultative body of 

parishioners serving as advisors to the Pastor. The purpose of the PPC is to offer the 

Pastor and other leaders of the Parish support, wisdom and personal insight concerning 

the mission and direction of the Parish. Qualified candidates should be registered 

parishioners who are in full communion with the Catholic Church. This is a great 

opportunity to work with the leadership of the parish and gain great insights into 

how the parish functions.  

 

The term is 4 years and goes from July 1, 2022 to 

June 30, 2026. The time commitment is one meeting 

on the fourth Monday of each month, and assisting 

with various assignments that the PPC works on. 

Parishioners may recommend other parishioners or 

nominate themselves as candidates. The openings 

will be filled by a random drawing of all qualified 

candidates, held on May 16th.  

Please submit names/contact information for potential candidates to  

Jim Skochelak (PPC Chair) at 734-260-5559 or jamesskochelak@aol.com.  

Thank you from arborwoman health 

Thank you to all the donors  

and volunteers who helped 

make our Spring Blood Drive  

a success. Many thanks to all! 

 

Versiti collected 27 pints,  

which could help more than  

80 patients!  

 

We also had 9 first-time donors, 

which is totally awesome! 

Well done! 

 

Our next blood drive will be 

August 14, 9:00am - 1:00pm.�

From Dr. William Chavey, MD/Medical Director, 

and Claire Hall, CNM of arborwoman health:  

“Thank you so much for choosing arborwoman 

health as the recipient of your recent “Love Saves 

Lives” fundraiser. We feel incredibly blessed by 

your generosity in donating $8,000 to our mission! We see the fruits of your generosity in the 

mothers, babies and families that we seek to serve. Thank you for partnering with us in  

serving, protecting and respecting life! We value your support which enables us to continue to 

grow and expand our mission in providing life-affirming care to those in our community.” 

Young Apostles News 

The Young Apostles  

had a great time attending  

the K of C fish fry and  

Stations of the Cross together.  

Many parishioners commented  

how nice it was to see us  

all participate together  

in our bright green shirts!  

 

The next meeting is  

Saturday, May 14, 10:00-11:30am, 

in the Parish Hall.  
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Congratulations and Welcome! 

Are you pregnant, or do you  

have a child under age 7  

who is not baptized? 
 

There is no better gift you 

can give your child than  

baptism; it is the gateway to 

eternal happiness! Baptism 

mini-retreats are offered  

every-other month. 
 

Contact Dominic Bruno at 

grow@standrewsaline.org  

for information on preparing 

for your child’s baptism or visit 

standrewsaline.org/ 

infant-baptism 

The Gift of  Baptism 

Becoming Catholic 

Jesus established the Catholic 

Church almost 2000 years ago.  

 

The Church has existed 

through revolution, plague, and 

persecution, spanning across 

every age and culture.  

 

As the world changes, Jesus 

stands firm. His invitation is for 

all. If you are looking for a  

stable way to live, a relationship 

with the all-knowing, good  

and loving God, or simply  

want to learn more about  

Catholic teaching, contact 

Dominic Bruno, in the parish 

office, at 734-429-1152 or visit  

standrewsaline.org/ 

BecomeCatholic�

Henry St. James Marshall and Rosemarie Gerda Marshall  

were baptized at the Easter Vigil on Saturday night, alongside their mother,  

Sarah Danielle Beckham-Marshall, and Emily Louise Armentrout.  

Lauren Whitney Thompson and Jonathon Hunter Thompson, along with  

Sarah and Emily, were confirmed in the Catholic faith this weekend through  

the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults. Congratulations to all! 

Thank you to parishioner Megan Zandarski for the beautiful photographs! 
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CSC Thank You 

Movie Night: Power In My Hands 

On Friday, May 13, be inspired with a story  

of hope and the power of prayer! 

 

This film has captivated audiences worldwide and inspired  

people of all ages to encounter Jesus Christ through the  

rosary. This is a unique opportunity for our parish to come  

together and share in the beauty and power of this devotion. 

Join us and invite a friend! This 81-minute, all-ages film  

begins at 7:00pm in the Faith Formation Center. 

Abilities Mass on May 22 

All are welcome to join us, along with our guests from around the diocese,  

for a special Mass on Sunday, May 22 at 11:30am to highlight the special gifts  

God gives to us in those living with “disabilities.” 

 

Mass is appropriate for those with sensory difficulties or mobility needs. 

  An ASL interpreter, large print and braille worship aides, and quiet spaces for  

individuals needing a break will be made available.  

Stay for fellowship and food immediately following Mass. 

Appetizers and snacks provided by the disAbilities team and  

the Knights of Columbus Saline Council 6674.  

 

Questions? Contact Janice Raymond at janicer081@gmail.com or  

Dominic Bruno, 734-429-1152, grow@standrewsaline.org 

�

Surviving Divorce 

Class of  2022 Graduate Mass: June 5 at 11:30am 

We'll be honoring the high school graduates of 2022  

during the 11:30am Mass on Sunday, June 5, followed by a 

brunch reception in the parish hall.  

Graduates are invited to wear their cap & gown for Mass,  

during which they will receive a special blessing.  

See standrewsaline.org/grad for more information. 

Hope and healing is possible for those who have experienced the pain and loneliness of a 

broken marriage. St. Andrew Divorce Ministry Team will once again offer Surviving Divorce,  

12 weeks that cover topics such as shock and grief, anger and forgiveness, money issues,  

dealing with children and a former spouse, and annulment and remarriage. This program is 

for the newly separated and divorced and those still struggling with issues many years later. It 

will help them find answers to their questions, restore their hope, and begin authentic healing.  

We are planning an August start date, so please contact David Miller: 734-944-2101 or  

djmiller57@aol.com if you at all interested, so that we can try to accommodate your schedule. 

Fall Deeper in Love 

Do you attend 5:30pm Sunday 

Mass, and would you be willing 

to serve as an usher a few 

months out of the year?  

We desperately need to fill a void 

in our schedule and need ushers 

at that Mass for February, June & 

October. Training is provided 

and it’s a great way to serve.  

Please contact Sue Kalinowski at  

office@standrewsaline.org. 

The Christian Services  

Commission's Easter Collection 

was again very successful!  

Saline Area Social Service,  

the residents of Mill Pond  

Manor and several parish  

families received food and/or 

grocery store gift cards for their 

Easter meals.  

 

The CSC is so grateful to our 

very generous parishioners. 

Thank you for your continued 

support for our programs! 

After taking 2 years off due to the 

pandemic, we're very excited to be 

returning to the  

Steubenville Youth Conference 

at Franciscan University this  

summer, the weekend of July 8-10!  

 

Any teens who were in grades 8-12 

in the 2021-2022 school year are 

eligible to attend. Pre-registration 

to reserve your spot is open now! 

Go to standrewsaline.org/youth  

for more info. 

2022 Steubenville 

Youth Conference 

Ushers Needed 

Spark a Eucharist Renewal in your life!  

All adults in the parish are invited to participate in pragmatic and deeply 

inspiring workshops, brought to you by the renowned professors at 

Franciscan University of Steubenville. Sessions will be held on  

Thursdays at 6:30pm beginning May 5th and will run for 5 weeks.  

Contact Dominic Bruno in the parish office to learn more.   
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O glorious St. Andrew,  

you were the first to recognize and 

follow the Lamb of God.  

With your friend, St. John, you  

remained with Jesus for that first day,  

for your entire life,  

and now throughout eternity.  
 

As you led your brother, St. Peter, to 

Christ and many others after him,  

draw us also to Him.  

Teach us to lead others to Christ  

solely out of love for Him  

and dedication in His service. 
 

Help us to learn the lesson of the 

Cross and to carry our daily crosses 

without complaint so that they may 

carry us to Jesus. Amen. 

Greetings from the Music Ministry! 
 

Today we celebrate the Second Sunday of Easter – Divine Mercy Sunday.  

Thomas believed because he saw Christ. May we, who have not seen, have great  

faith in Jesus. May the Church be always a sign of God’s divine mercy and love! 

Here's a couple of beautiful recordings for your reflection – 

Arranged by David Lasky: WE WALK BY FAITH 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ECzfsouUgCO 

 

HALLELUJAH!  

Sung by Andrea Bocelli with his daughter, Virginia, in the White House 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?=5fDchdOZhYc 

 

Also, beautiful notecards of our new stained glass windows are still available. 

Please consider joining the HANDBELL CHOIR of St. Andrew Church. You are 

invited to our next rehearsal this Monday, April 25 at 6:30pm in the Bell Room. 

Please consider joining the PARISH CHOIR. Our rehearsal is scheduled for this 

Tuesday, April 26 in the Music Room from 6:30pm – 8:00pm. 

Easter Blessings to you and yours! 

Know of my prayers, thoughts and support. Stay safe and healthy.  

God bless you and yours. That’s NOTE-WORTHY NEWS, and I’m Dr. Wolf. 

♫  Noteworthy News  ♫ 

Join the Parish Choir 

or the Bell Choir! 

Our Prayer to St. Andrew 

Love to sing, or ring? Join the 

Parish Choir and/or the Bell 

Choir - you will join a joyful 

family of parishioners of all ages 

who simply love to praise the 

Lord and share beautiful music. 

No tryouts or auditions necessary!  

 

The Parish Choir rehearses on 

Tuesdays from 6:30 - 8:00pm in 

the Music Room. Contact  

Dr. Wolf at musicdirector@ 

standrewsaline.org with questions. 

 

The Bell Choir will resume 

practicing on Monday, April 25 

at 6:00pm. Contact Carrie at 

carriejere77@gmail.com. 

An Important Message From Bishop Boyea 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

It appears there will be many petitions circulating in these coming months to put a 

number of items on the ballot this fall. Most of these can rightfully be left to the  

prudent decision of our Michigan electorate. In fact, the Michigan Catholic Conference 

is encouraging us to sign the two petitions for Let MI Kids Learn, dealing with  

scholarships and tax credits for those with children in non-public schools. 

 

However, recently, Planned Parenthood, the ACLU and other organizations have 

begun seeking signatures for a petition to put a much more serious matter on our 

state ballot this fall. They seek to enshrine within our State Constitution a right to an 

abortion for the totality of the term of pregnancy. Please do not sign this petition. 

This is a radical proposal. They do not like the fact that, should the U.S. Supreme 

Court strike down Roe v. Wade, each state in the United States would then be  

governed by whatever laws are on their books regarding abortion. Here in Michigan 

that law bans abortion. 

 

So, to sign such a petition is actively to cooperate in the promotion of this great evil of 

abortion, something Pope Francis has labeled as murder. Sisters and brothers, please 

do not sign any petitions that would legalize abortion. To do so is to place oneself in 

danger of grave or mortal sin because of this active and direct cooperation with evil. 

 

In addition, please pray for those 

who seek abortion as the answer to 

their situation in life. Also, let us all 

provide for healthy and safe  

alternatives to assist those who  

currently see no way out. Let us  

always opt for life and help others  

to be able to do the same. 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

Most Reverend Earl Boyea 

Bishop of Lansing 



�

8�

Let MI Kids Learn Petition Drive 

Annual Diocesan Services Appeal (DSA) 

We are getting closer to reaching our DSA goal!  

If you have not completed your donation/pledge  

either online or using the envelopes located in the Narthex,  

please do so soon, so that we can not only hit but exceed our goal!  

We all need to pitch in to achieve our goal of $113,501.  

 

DSA contributions are put to work, right away, in a multitude 

of ministries and spiritual activities to offer direct assistance to 

individuals and families, to our parishes and schools. 

 

Further, one-half of all paid contributions received, over and 

above our parish goal, will be returned to our parish for our 

local use here at St. Andrew. 

 

You can submit your DSA pledge envelope during Mass this 

weekend - or take your DSA envelope home, prayerfully  

consider your gift decision. It is possible to make a one-time gift or a pledge that is 

paid monthly over the course of the year. Those paying by cash or check are invited 

to return your completed pledge form, in the DSA envelope, to our parish office.  

 

Those who wish to pay by credit card or electronic funds transfer may enter your gift 

online at www.dioceseoflansing.org/dsa 

Please Pray for Our  

Seminarians and Women 

in Religious Formation 

Heavenly Father, we give you thanks and 

praise for your Son, Jesus Christ. Send your 

Holy Spirit to inspire the holy, faithful men 

to minister as priests. Lord, we pray for 

your grace to encourage and support our 

seminarians as they endeavor to become 

priests. We ask this through Christ our 

Lord. Amen. 

  

Diocese of  Lansing  

Seminarian 

Luke Henderson 

Queen of the  

Miraculous Medal, 

Jackson  
 

 

Heavenly Father, we give you thanks praise 

for your Son, Jesus Christ.  

Send your Holy Spirit to inspire holy,  

faithful women to become Brides of Christ 

and serve your people. Lord, we pray that 

your grace and love be enough for this 

woman in discernment of consecrated life. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen.   

 

Dominican Sisters 

Mary Mother  

of the Eucharist 

Sr. Francis de Sales 

Czieszperger 

Natural Family Planning 

John & Kelly Kopinski will be 

teaching a Natural Family  

Planning Class to Engaged &  

Married couples in a series that 

runs April 24, May 15 & June 12 

from 1:30-4:30pm at their home in 

Saline. Please contact Kelly at 

Kelly.Kopinski@gmail.com  

to register for the class.  

Got Pics? 

We'd love to feature more photos 

of our special moments, activities, 

groups, events and the LIFE in our 

parish bulletin! So to make easy for 

you to share the pictures you've 

taken, we've set up an email for 

you to send them to:  

pictures@standrewsaline.org 

 

Fine print: No photos will be shared on the  

internet or social media without your  

permission; this is for the bulletin only.  

From the Michigan Catholic Conference:  

 

The Let MI Kids Learn petition drive is underway to promote  

educational justice legislation. Michigan children from low-income families would 

qualify for “Student Opportunity Scholarships” toward their out-of-pocket  

educational costs at public or nonpublic schools for tutoring, school supplies,  

computers, and tuition among other expenses. Donors to scholarship organizations 

would receive a state tax credit. Low-income parishioners and members of our  

community would benefit from this initiated legislation, regardless of where they 

send their children to school. The petitions would place this proposal before the  

legislature, and, if approved, would not require the governor’s signature to become 

law. As this is a nonpartisan effort, Catholic parishes and schools are allowed to  

circulate petitions. The Catholic Bishops of Michigan support this effort.  

Please prayerfully consider signing the two required petitions to create the  

scholarship program and tax credits to improve the education of Michigan’s school 

children. Visit letMIkidslearn.com  

and the table in the Narthex to learn more and to sign the petition.  

Spring Walk for Life & Buggy Stroll 

Bring the family and join Washtenaw Area Right to Life at Lillie Park South (4365 

Platt Road, Ann Arbor) on Saturday, April 30 to show your pro-life support.  

Registration begins at 9:30am and the Walk/Buggy Stroll kicks off at 10:00am.  

 

We will walk the paved 1-mile Duck Potato Path 

through the wooded and grassland areas.  

We will also have games, snacks and activities for 

families at the pavilion.  

 

If you cannot walk, you can still help Washtenaw 

Area Right to Life save lives by donating at  

Venmo @Washtenaw-RTL.  

Questions? Contact Betsey.WARTL@gmail.com 
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Please Pray For Our Sick & Homebound 

Pope Francis’ Prayer to Our Lady, Health of  the Sick 
 

O Mary, you shine continuously on our journey as a sign of salvation and hope. 

We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick.  

At the foot of the Cross you participated in Jesus’ pain with steadfast faith. 
 

You, Salvation of the Roman People, know what we need.  

We are certain that you will provide, so that as you did at Cana of Galilee,  

joy and feasting might return after this moment of trial. 
 

Help us, Mother of Divine Love, to conform ourselves to the Father’s will and 

to do what Jesus tells us: He who took our sufferings upon Himself, and bore 

our sorrows to bring us through the Cross to the joy of the Resurrection. Amen.  
 

We seek refuge under your protection, O Holy Mother of God.  

Do not despise our pleas – we who are put to the test –  

and deliver us from every danger, O glorious and blessed Virgin. 

Shawn Allen  

John Alt 

Douglas Beard 

Mark Beil 

Dr. Rick Beil 

Clare Benz  

Lee Benz  

Marvin Bolton 

Florence Breitner 

Maryann Brigantic 

Glenn Broski  

Carol Burmeister 

Vickie Castel 

Elizabeth Caumartin 

Judy Cenzer 

John Ceo 

John Cohoon 

Geri Collins  

Logan Combs 

Darwin Cook  

Teresa Comeau 

Anthony Corona 

Calvin Corson 

Victor Coval 

John Dahlgren 

Molly Dahlgren  

Noah Deadman 

Marge Delhey  

Gino DiClemente 

John DiClemente 

Luciana DiClemente 

Julie Dieter 

Jim Donegan 

Kathy Driscoll 

Olivia Driscoll 

Diane Dunlap  

Ginny Edwards  

Rosemary Elfring 

John Forrester 

Karl Frauhammer 

Linda Frauhammer  

Shirley Frederiksen 

Danny Gagnon  

Tom Gotts 

Peggy Greca 

Marie Habel  

Amelia Hale 

Bill Hall 

Cecelia Hannides  

Betty Harris 

Amber Harrison 

Carol Hawks 

Ally Hennessey  

Jeff Hines 

Karen Holz 

Virginia Homberg 

Mark Hubbard  

Debby Iott 

John Jarrett  

Phillip Jeannotte 

Diane Johnson 

Carol Keeler 

Michele Keena 

Bob Kehm 

Carol Keller 

Bill Kozemchak 

Mary Alice Kozemchak 

Daniel Krawiec  

Olive Lahey  

Sally Lattuca  

Jocelyn Leadbetter  

Craig Linder 

Craig Little 

Desmond Lowe  

Sharon Mackovjak  

Virginia Mai  

Pat Mandia  

Patricia Mapes  

Bill McDowell 

Theresa McEwan 

Cynthia McPherson 

Robert Mitchell 

Christy Monroe-Harrington 

Ann Napoleone 

David Needham 

Josh Numnerdor 

Pat Parker  

Thomas Payeur 

Loretta Petrosky  

Clifford Popp 

Cynthia Popp 

Russell Procassini 

Paul Randall 

Lee Ann Redies 

David L. Rittinger 

Joel Rivera  

Michael Rodak 

Charles Ross 

Les Rowe  

Cynthia Rupas 

Cecilia Sajdak 

Nancy Sautter 

Catherine Savage 

Julie Schmidt 

Kathy Schultz 

Dina Simmons 

Neil Slattery 

Frances Sniderman  

Maria Josefa Solorzano 

Branko Spahich 

Clark Stahl  

Marie Stauder 

Ilona Tabbey  

Paul Thibault 

Alcide Tius 

Patrick Tombeau 

Jackie Tonks 

Walt Trancygier  

Andrew Turdo 

Ryan Turner 

Dr. Janice Voss  

Marilyn Wilbert 

Regina Willits 

Randy Worden  

Philip Wright  

Robbie Wright 

Thomas Wright 

Jane Wyszynski 

Karina Wyszynski  

Parish Ministries 

April 25 - May 1, 2022 
 

 

Altar Linens 

Bernice Graham 
 

Sacristans 

Jean Canavan, Gaines Collins, 

Sharon Zahn 
 

Plant Care 

Elvie Casper 
 

Tabulators - Monday 

Janet MacFalda, Eric Wright 
 

Tabulators - Sunday 

Paul Hynek, Alice Rock 

Brecon Village 

Lyn Laidlaw, Kay Payeur 
 

Evangelical Home 

Yessant Habetz, Dennis Przywara, 

Alice Rock, Anita Claricoates, 

Kathy Fedoronko 

 

Linden Square 

Lynda Shea 
 

StoryPoint 

Elizabeth Busch, Janet Ploucha 
 

Coffee & Donuts  

9:00am Anderson & Brigantic Families 

11:30am Rosales & Keena Families 

To assist in your planning, 

this is the attendance from 

last weekend’s  

(Easter) Masses: 
 

Saturday 9:00pm:  251 

Sunday 9:00am:  825 

Sunday 11:30am:  700 

Mass Attendance 



�

�

Pastor   

Fr. John Linden, 429-5210, frjohn@standrewsaline.org 
 

Weekend Assistant   

Fr. Jim McDougall, 429-5210 
 

Pastoral Associate/Liturgist 

Dcn. Doug Cummings, 429-6118, deacondoug@standrewsaline.org 
 

Deacon 

Dcn. Gordon Prepsky, 429-5210, deacongordon@standrewsaline.org 
 

Director of Evangelization 

Dominic Bruno, 429-1152, grow@standrewsaline.org 
 

Director of Religious Formation   

Janet Cook, 429-7776, k-8@standrewsaline.org 
 

K-8 Religious Education Assistant   

Julie Jakimcius, 429-6115, k-8admin@standrewsaline.org 
 

Office Manager 

Sue Kalinowski, 429-6113, office@standrewsaline.org 
 

Communications Coordinator  

Sharyn Brigantic, 429-5210, bulletined@standrewsaline.org 
 

Parish Outreach Ministry Coordinator, Youth & Young Adult Ministry 

Marissa Dawson, 429-6116, youth@standrewsaline.org 
 

Liturgical Assistant 

Veronica Melo, 429-5210, veronicam@standrewsaline.org 
 

Parish Office   

Kathy Ruggirello and Trudy Driscoll, 429-5210, Fax (734) 429-0680 
 

Music Director   

Dr. Robert Wolf, 429-4087, musicdirector@standrewsaline.org 

 

Youth Music Ministry   

Adam LaVasseur, 429-6126, youthmusic@standrewsaline.org   

 

Office Hours: Monday through Friday, 9:00am to 5:00pm 

Parish Commissions & Ministries 

 

Assisted Living/Homebound   Dcn. Doug Cummings, 734-429-6118, deacondoug@standrewsaline.org  

 

Bell Choir   Carrie Jere, 734-658-8497, carriejere77@gmail.com �
�

Bereavement Ministry  Mary Runchey, 734-977-2957, momjolale@gmail.com  
 

Christian Services  Dcn. Gordon Prepsky, 734-429-5210, deacongordon@standrewsaline.org 
 

Columbarium Commission   Dcn. Doug Cummings, 734-429-6118 
 

Cursillo   Jackie Rowe, 734-645-5267 and Alice Rock, 734-730-9610 

 

Disabilities Ministry & Young Apostles   Dominic Bruno, 734-429-1152  
 

Finance Council    Hon. Kirk Tabbey, 734-429-5210 (parish office) 
 

Health Ministry   Carol Rundle, 734-429-5210 (parish office) 

 

Helping Hands Ministry   Pam Smith, mpsmith1978@gmail.com 

 

Hospitality  Elizabeth Busch, 734-358-2032 

 

Knights of Columbus Dave Ringe, Grand Knight, 734-845-7570, gk6674@mikofc.org 
 

Parish Library   Kathy Dobrowolski, 734-678-2322, kdobrowo@gmail.com 

 

Parish Pastoral Council    Jim Skochelak, 734-429-5210 (parish office) 

 

Pro-Life   Kathy Dobrowolski, 734-678-2322, kdobrowo@gmail.com   

 

Welcome Team   Dcn. Doug Cummings, 734-429-6118, deacondoug@standrewsaline.org 

 

Worship Commission   David Fiske, 734-944-0380 

St. Andrew Parish Staff  & Ministries 

facebook.com/SalineStAndrewChurch 

youtube.com/c/StAndrewtheApostleSaline 

Connect With Us 

https://standrewsaline.org 

https://standrewsaline.flocknote.com 

https://standrewsaline.org/witness 

www.formed.org 

https://standrewsaline.org/online-giving 

Area Events and Opportunities 

Spiritus Sanctus Academy - Ann Arbor is now 

accepting applications for the 2022-23 school 

year. We are a private PreK-8 Catholic school run 

by the Dominican Sisters of Mary Mother of the 

Eucharist. We place a high priority on Catholic faith 

development and academic excellence. We invite 

you to come for a tour and hear more about how 

your child can learn and live the virtues and become 

the joyful disciples they are called to be! Contact us 

at 734-996-3855 or office@spiritussanctus.org. 

Memorial Mass to Honor Lost Little Ones  

on Saturday, May 21,  

St. Thomas Ann Arbor, 9:00am.  

This event is for you no matter what the circum-

stances of your loss, no matter how long ago, no 

matter what your relationship to the child, no mat-

ter whether you've done something like this every 

year for decades or have never done it at all. Go to 

rememberingourlittleones2022.eventbrite.com. 

Questions? Call Michelle at 734.761.8606  

Catholic Social Services of Washtenaw County 

is looking for a Home Maintenance Technician to 

work with senior clients. Tasks include basic  

plumbing, carpentry, outdoor chores, and the  

installation of safety devices that allow seniors to 

live safely and independently at home. Are you a 

handyman looking to put your maintenance skills to 

good use? Visit CSSW.org to apply,  

or contact Kasey Kerr 734-971-9781, ext 297.   
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RAPHAEL COUNSELING SERVICES
Feel Better, Improve Relationships, Reach Personal Goals

Individual • Marital • Family Therapy • Consistent with Your Catholic Values
(734) 572-0255 • help@raphaelcounseling.com

	 734.429.7676
	 office@DrKatherineKelly.com

 

1245 Industrial Drive, Saline, MI 48176

A-1 TREE, INC.
Residential & Commercial

Tree, Shrub  Removal/Trimming • Stump Grinding • Insured

MARK LASKI • 734-426-8809 • Catholic Parishioner

Steve Anderson, Mortgage Banker
NMLS: 161776 • 4th Degree K of C
Cell: 734.646.4522 | Email: sanderson@levelonebank.com
Website: www.levelonebank.com/SteveAnderson

Jeff & Beth Folk
jeff@folkinsurance.com
208 E. Michigan Ave. • Saline
734-429-7844 • Fax 734-429-4072

Auto
Home

Business
Farm

folkinsurance.com

PLEASE WEAR 
YOUR MASK

Protect yourself and others
Jerry Janusz

	 820 W. Michigan, Saline
	 734-944-4000
	 expresstiresaline.com

Tires and so much more, the best 
service in town. Check out our 

website for current specials

	 The freshest farm
	 to table produce, gourmet
	 specialty foods

734-429-6100
Online ordering, catering, weekly ad, Hiring

Please visit our website buschs.com
565 E MICHIGAN AVE., SALINE

Building relationships and amazing spacesBuilding relationships and amazing spaces

2333 E Stadium Blvd • Ann Arbor
	734-669-4000	 dm-remodel.com

	 • HEATING
	 • COOLING
	 • PLUMBING
	 • ELECTRICAL

“We Service ALL Major Brands!”
734.439.2174734.439.2174

24 Hr. Service
Now Serving 

Smetka Customers

Our Family Welcomes Your Family

Donald J. Wurtzel, DDS • Benjamin M. Wurtzel, DDS • Lindsey E. Wurtzel, DDS

734-971-2675
4554 Washtenaw Ave • Ann Arbor, MI 48108

www.annarbordentist.com

	 Christopher G. Millio, CRPC®, APMA®
	 Private Wealth Advisor
	 Parishioner
	 734-477-5223
	 Email: christopher.g.millio@ampf.com
 	 Millio & Associates
	 A private wealth advisory practice of Ameriprise Financial Services, LLC.
	 216 W. Michigan Ave., Suite 1, Saline, MI 48176

• Investment Management • Retirement Planning Strategies • Tax Planning Strategies
• Insurance • Saving for Education • Estate Planning Strategies

Ameriprise Financial, Inc. does not offer tax or legal advice. 
Consult with a tax advisor or attorney.

	 204 W. Michigan Ave. • Saline	 (734) 944-1444
www.activeoneconstruction.com

Windows • Siding • Trim • Gutters • Roofing • Doors • Kitchens • Baths

“Your Ideas,
Our Experience”

	 Muehlig Funeral Home
	 Funerals • Cremations

403 S. Fourth Ave., Ann Arbor, MI 48104
(734) 663-3375 • www.muehligannarbor.com

3410 Broad St., Dexter, MI 48130
(734) 426-4661 • www.hosmermuehlig.com

M

Mechanical Contractor, Heating & Air, Service & Installation 
JOHN ERICKSON 
734-994-1477 

precisionclimate.com

SESI LINCOLN
VOLVO MAZDA

3990 Jackson Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
(734) 668-6100

SALES • SERVICE • BODY SHOP
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405 E. Michigan Ave., Saline
734-429-2262

www.cancunmexicangrillsaline.com

CARRY OUTCARRY OUT
15% off your bill15% off your bill

(will not apply with other specials)(will not apply with other specials)

Molcajete Molcajete (try our signature dish)(try our signature dish)

Benny’s Bakery
111 West Michigan Ave • Saline

www.bennysbakerycakes.com 
734-429-9120

355 Huron View Blvd, Ann Arbor, MI 
office 734-887-8700 | fax 734-887-8665

www.cienahealthcare.com

Named The Best Nursing Home
for 2017-2018 by US News!

A NO charge senior placement service dedicated to 
helping seniors and their families find SAFE, CARE 
APPROPRIATE and AFFORDABLE Assisted Living, 

Memory Care, Independent Living or In-Home Care. 

2020 CarePatrol Franchise Systems, LLC. Each office is independently owned and operated. CarePatrol is an equal opportunity employer.

248-207-8846
734-718-3171
RYoung@carepatrol.com

Rick Young
Senior Care Consultant/

Owner

Please call to
discuss how we

can help you.

Dr. Wafiq Belbeisi and Dr. Angela Shirey
1235 Industrial Dr. #2, Saline

734-429-1323
salinefamilydentistry@yahoo.com

salinefd.com

Saline
FAMILY

DENTISTRY

Serving the Community for over
30 Years, Accepting New Patients

Bringing New Life to Senior Living®
To live your best life,

you need the best options!

2190 Ann Arbor-Saline Rd
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
brookdale.com

Brookdale Ranked
Highest in Customer

Satisfaction for Assisted
Living/Memory Care
Communities by JD
Power & Associates

511 E. Michigan, Saline
734-429-1040 • capstonetf.com

Pairing expert tax services & financial services

Please call
for an

appointment now

www.wattsroofingllc.comwww.wattsroofingllc.com		 734-564-5776734-564-5776

Residential • Commercial • Storm DamageResidential • Commercial • Storm Damage
Licensed & InsuredLicensed & Insured

Free Estimates	 Financing AvailableFree Estimates	 Financing Available

GTN REAL ESTATE
	 Bob Bykowski, ACSW
	 Certified Appraiser & Broker
	 Parish Member
	 Office: (734) 646-4550 • Email: rojoby@aol.com
	 Residential & Commercial
	 Appraisals and Sales, Aging in Place Specialist

SERVING THE ANN ARBOR/SALINE AREA

Ryan McGovern
Financial Advisor

186 S. Industrial Dr., Saline, MI 48176
Parishioner

	 734-295-1320 • ryan.mcgovern@edwardjones.com
	 Offering strategies based on what’s important to you

Call for all
your

real estate
needs!

Parishioner
www.darbykolano.reinhartrealtors.com
office: 734-429-9449

Darby Kolano
734-368-2304 REALTOR®

Conlin, McKenney & Philbrick, P.C.
Attorneys at Law

Dennis Valenti
Wills • Trusts • Probate • Business Needs

350 South Main St. Ste.400 • Ann Arbor

734-997-2150
Parish Member

Call: BILL ROACH
734-429-5471
206 E. Michigan Ave.
Providing Insurance
& Financial Services

Contact Sherri Fischhaber to place an ad today! 
sfischhaber@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6553


